
  
 
December 12, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Reuven Carlyle  The Honorable Joe Fitzgibbon 
Washington State Senate   House of Representatives 
PO Box 40466     PO Box 40600 
Olympia, WA 98504    Olympia, WA 98504 
 
Dear Senator Carlyle and Representative Fitzgibbon: 
 
The Department of Enterprise Services (DES) is pleased to forward the Products Containing 
Hydrofluorocarbons Progress and Impact Report in accordance with RCW 39.26.310. 
 
This report is available on the DES publication and reports website.  
 
If you have any questions, concerns, or need additional information, please contact Jaime 
Rossman, Assistant Director of Contracts and Procurement, at (360) 407-9329 or 
Jaime.Rossman@des.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tara C. Smith 
Director 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  David Schumacher, Director, Office of Financial Management 
       Jaime Rossman, Assistant Director, Department of Enterprise Services 
       Ann Larson, Director of Government Relations, Department of Enterprise Services 
 

https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=39.26.310
https://des.wa.gov/about/publications-reports

